Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

To the CABINET BRIEFING

On 4th December, 2001

TITLE: REVENUE BUDGET 2001/2002 : BUDGET MONITORING

RECOMMENDATIONS:
Members are reqested to note the contents of the report.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The report provides details of the current position relating to budget monitoring and of the implementation of the agreed savings for the year.

No new issues have been highlighted by directorates since the last meeting but some minor maters realting to the transfer of budgets between directorates have been mentioned.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Various budgetary control reports and DSO trading statements.

CONTACT OFFICER:
Winston Guest

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Not Applicable

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Monitoring; 

DETAILS:

1.
INTRODUCTION 

1.1 This report advises members of the current position regarding budget monitoring. 

1.2 At the last meeting of the Committee members asked the Director of Environmental Services to report on the trading performance of his DSOs and a report appears elsewhere on the agenda for this meeting.

2.
BUDGETARY CONTROL REPORTS
2.1 The report is based on budgetary control statements up to the end of October 2001 and the latest trading returns for the DLO/DSOs.

2.2
No new issues have been highlighted by directorates since the last meeting but some minor matters relating to the transfer of budgets between directorates  have been mentioned  and comments on the housing service have been included this month.

2.3 Arts and Leisure

The trading position of the staff catering element of the Staff and Commercial Catering contract is the only item of concern with a current adverse position of £16,000 being recorded at the Civic Centre complex and a loss of £15,000 being shown for the now closed Education Centre. Small favourable amounts are being indicated at Chaseley Field and Turnpike House.

Members will recall that a separate report is being prepared on the matter.

2.4 Education

A minor issue has occurred in respect of a potential shortfall in the transfer of the budget for the community nursery centres from Community and Social Services to Education and officers are at present reviewing the position.

A transfer of budget in respect of the Education directorate move from Chapel Street to Minerva House is being determined and it is possible that a small increase in the budget requirement will have to be found.

2.5 Corporate Services 

Last month it was reported that the situation was satisfactory with several variances and original savings which were not meeting the targets being accommodated by the introduction of alternative savings. There has been an increase in the possible shortfall for the year and additional savings will need to be identified to bring the budget into balance.  

2.6 Development Services

The details regarding the capitalisation of revenue items in 2001-2002 will be finalised as part of the revenue budget and capital programme considerations for 2002-2003.

2.7 Environmental Services

The trading results for all of the four DSOs continue to show adverse trading results but the positions have improved slightly since last month in respect of Refuse Collection, Street Cleansing and Vehicle Management and Maintenance.  

2.8
Community and Social Services

Care in the Community and the Looked after Children budgets are not causing any concerns at present and it is felt that the new initiatives, which are providing additional resources, are helping the situation. 

2.9 Housing Revenue Account

The HRA is self financing with there being no impact on the General Fund budget.

The HRA balances figure as at 31st March 2002 has been revised to take account of the 2000-2001 outturn results and the effects of the Autumn 2001 rent review. Some variations are being highlighted, notably relating to an underspending in staffing costs as result of delays in recruitment and a higher level of casual vacancies than provided for in the budget and a reduction in rent income. It is pointed out that if the current trend in the level of void properties and downward trend in rental income continue, the revised balances figure will not be achieved. 

2.10
Housing Non-HRA

Homelessness rent income is showing a favourable position of £40,000 as a result of an increased demand for the service.

3. PROGRESS ON AGREED SAVINGS

3.1 The attached Appendix has been amended since last month to show only those savings which have still to be achieved.  

3.2 It is pointed out that there are some minor items in Environmental Services to a value of £22,000 which remain to be resolved. A report relating to these items is to be presented to Cabinet as requested. Accommodation savings of £200,000 still appear on the schedule and members are reminded that Cabinet has asked for a report to be submitted on the matter.

3.3
The remaining outstanding savings relate to those in Corporate Services. These savings are being managed closely to ensure the overall total will be achieved. 

4. OTHER ISSUES

4.1
In addition to the three items reported previously regarding the declaration of a dividend by Manchester Airport amounting to £400,000, the extra costs of members allowances (£73,000) and the granting of discretionary rate relief to The Lowry (£346,000), the Deva Centre has opened this year which will bring into operation the rent guarantee given by the City Council. On the evidence of the recently assessed trading position of the centre it is likely that the City Council will be called upon to underwrite the rents received to an amount of approximately £190,000 in the current financial year. 

5.
SUMMARY

5.1
The budgetary control exercise indicates that the only areas of concern are those referred to in paragraph 4.1 above. Appropriate action is being taken on all of those items which have been raised previously.

6.
RECOMMENDATION

6.1 Members are asked to note the contents of the report. 

Alan Westwood

Director of Corporate Services
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